
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800  

WASHINGTON, DC  20005 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE  

(REVISED COMMENT PERIOD) 

 

May 14, 2020 

 

RM-40-2020-01, IN THE MATTER OF 15 DCMR CHAPTER 40 — DISTRICT OF 

COLUMBIA SMALL GENERATOR INTERCONNECTION RULES; and 

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1050, IN THE MATTER OF THE INVESTIGATION OF 

IMPLEMENTATION OF INTERCONNECTION STANDARDS IN THE DISTRICT OF 

COLUMBIA, 

 

1. By this Public Notice, the Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia 

(“Commission”) informs interested persons of an extension of time to file comments in response 

to the April 10, 2020, Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (“NOPR”) published in this proceeding in 

the D.C. Register1 and the addition of a reply comment period to the NOPR. Comments are due 

by July 15, 2020, and replies are due by August 14, 2020.   

 

2. The purpose of the published NOPR is to address system upgrade costs related to 

the interconnection of community renewable energy facilities, small generator interconnection 

timelines, and small generator interconnection costs.  The NOPR also proposed to incorporate a 

definition of Advanced Inverter, require the Potomac Electric Power Company to mandate the 

deployment of advanced inverters in the District of Columbia effective January 1, 2022, to comply 

with IEEE 1547-2018 standards, and to establish a timeline and goals for inverter setting profiles.   

Subsequent to the NOPR being published in the D.C. Register, a Motion for Enlargement of Time 

to file comments was filed.2  In response, the Commission issued Order No. 20344 granting the 

request.3  Through this Public Notice, the Commission hereby extends the comment period from 

April 10, 2020, to July 15, 2020.  Reply comments are due by August 14, 2020. 

 

3. All persons interested in commenting on the subject matter of this proposed 

rulemaking action may submit written comments and reply comments addressed to Brinda 

Westbrook-Sedgwick, Commission Secretary, Public Service Commission of the District of 

Columbia, 1325 G Street, N.W., Suite 800, Washington, D.C. 20005 and sent electronically on the 

Commission’s website at https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments.  Copies of the 

proposed rules may be obtained by visiting the Commission’s website at www.dcpsc.org  or at 

                                                 
1  65 D.C. Reg. 4042-4119 (April 10, 2020).  

 
2  RM40-2020-01, In the Matter of 15 DCMR Chapter 40 — District of Columbia Small Generator 

Interconnection Rules (“RM40-2020-01”) and Formal Case No. 1050, In the Matter of the Investigation of 

Implementation of Interconnection Standards in the District of Columbia (“Formal Case No. 1050”), Potomac 

Electric Power Company’s Motion for Enlargement of Time, filed May 4, 2020. 

 
3  RM40-2020-01, and Formal Case No. 1050, Order No. 20344, rel. May 14, 2020. 

https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments
https://edocket.dcpsc.org/public/public_comments
http://www.dcpsc.org/
http://www.dcpsc.org/


cost, by contacting the Commission Secretary at the address provided above.  Persons with 

questions concerning this NOPR should call (202) 626-5150 or psc-commissionsecretary@dc.gov. 
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